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decrease based on your comments and
our analysis.

• There are 15 noise-sensitive areas
that are in proximity to the compressor
stations.

Public Participation

You can make a difference by
providing us with your specific
comments or concerns about the project.
By becoming a commenter, your
concerns will be addressed in the EA
and considered by the Commission. You
should focus on the potential
environmental effects of the proposal,
alternatives to the proposal (including
alternative routes, and measures to
avoid or lessen environmental impact.
The more specific your comments, the
more useful they will be. Please follow
the instructions below to ensure that
your comments are received and
properly recorded:

• Reference Docket No. CP98–266–
000.

• Send two copies of your comments
to: David P. Boergers, Acting Secretary,
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First St., NE, Washington, DC
20426.

• Lable one copy for the attention of
the Environmental Review and
Compliance Branch, PR–11.1.

• Please mail your comments so that
they will be received in Washington, DC
on or before May 8, 1998.

Becoming an Intervenor

In addition to involvement in the EA
scoping process, you may want to
become an official party to the
proceeding, known as an ‘‘intervenor’’.
Intervenors play a more formal role in
the process. Among other things,
intervenors have the right to receive
copies of case-related Commission
documents and filings by other
intervenors. Likewise, each intervenor
must provide 14 copies of its filings to
the Secretary of the Commission and
must send a copy to all other parties on
the Commission’s service lists for these
proceedings. If you want to become an
intervenor you must file a Motion to
Intervene according to Rule 214 of the
Commission’s Rules of Practice and
Procedure (18 CFR 385.214) (see
appendix 3). Only intervenors have the
right to seek rehearing of the
Commission’s decision. You do not
need intervenor status to have your
environmental comments considered.

Additional information about the
proposed project is available from Mr.

Paul McKee of the Commission’s Office
of External Affairs at (202) 208–1088.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 98–9156 Filed 4–7–98; 8:45 am]
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Notice of GSR Reconciliation Report

April 2, 1998.

Take notice that on March 30, 1998,
Texas Gas Transmission Corporation
(Texas Gas) tendered for filing a report
which compares gas supply realignment
(GSR) costs with amounts recovered
through the GSR recovery filings. Texas
Gas states that this reconciliation filing
is being made in accordance with
Section 33.3(h) as found in Texas Gas’s
FERC Gas Tariff, First Revised Volume
No. 1 and to comply with Article IV,
Section 4.5 of the GSR Settlement in
Docket No. RP94–119–000, et al., filed
on July 12, 1995, and approved by
Commission Letter Order issued
September 18, 1995.

Texas Gas states that copies of this
filing have been served upon Texas
Gas’s jurisdictional customers, those
appearing on the applicable service
lists, and interested state commissions.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest this filing should file a motion
to intervene or a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington D.C.
20426, in accordance with Sections
385.214 and 385.211 of the
Commission’s Rules and Regulations.
All such motions or protests must be
filed on or before April 9, 1998. Protests
will be considered by the Commission
in determining the appropriate action to
be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceedings.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room.
Linwood A. Watson, Jr.,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 98–9167 Filed 4–7–98; 8:45 am]
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ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In compliance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C.
3501 et seq.), this document announces
that EPA is planning to submit the
following proposed Information
Collection Request (ICR) to the Office of
Management and Budget (OMB): Survey
of the Inorganic Chemicals Industry, ICR
Number 1848.01. This ICR includes
information about the RCRA section
3007 questionnaire, subsequent data
update requests, site visits, and
sampling anticipated for this
information collection effort. Before
submitting the ICR to OMB for review
and approval, EPA is soliciting
comments on specific aspects of the
proposed information collection as
described below.
DATES: Comments must be submitted on
or before June 8, 1998.
ADDRESSES: Comenters must send an
original and two copies of their
comments referencing docket number
F–98–SICP–FFFFF to: RCRA Docket
Information Center, Office of Solid
Waste (5305G), U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency Headquarters (EPA,
HQ), 401 M Street, SW, Washington, DC
20460. Hand deliveries of comments
should be made to the Arlington, VA,
address below. Comments also may be
submitted electronically through the
Internet to: rcradocket@epamail.epa.gov.
Comments in electronic format also
should be identified by the docket
number F–98–SCIP–FFFF. All
electronic comments must be submitted
as an ASCII file avoiding the use of
special characters and any form of
encryption.

Commenters should not submit
electronically any confidential business
information (CBI). An original and two
copies of CBI must be submitted under
separate cover to: RCRA CBI Document
Control Officer, Office of Solid Waste
(5305W), U.S. EPA, 401 M Street, SW,
Washington, DC 20460.

The ICR, including the Inorganic
Chemicals Industry RCRA Section 3007
questionnaire, and supporting materials
are available for viewing in the RCRA
Information Center (RIC), located at
Crystal Gateway I, First Floor, 1235
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Jefferson Davis Highway, Arlington, VA.
The public comments, upon their
receipt will be available at the
aforementioned address. The RIC is
open from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday
through Friday, excluding federal
holidays. To review docket materials, it
is recommended that the public make
an appointment by calling (703) 603–
9230. The public may copy a maximum
of 100 pages from any regulatory docket
at no charge. Additional copies cost
$0.15/page. The index and some
supporting materials are available
electronically.

The ICR is available on the Internet.
Follow these instructions to access the
information electronically:

WWW: http://www.epa.gov/
epaoswer/osw/hazwaste.htm#id.

FTP: ftp.epa.gov.
Login: anonymous.
Password: your Internet address.
Files are located in /pub/epaoswer.
The official record for this action will

be kept in paper form. Accordingly, EPA
will transfer all comments received
electronically into paper form and place
them in the official record, which will
also include all comments submitted
directly in writing.

EPA responses to comments, whether
the comments are written or electronic,
will be in a notice in the Federal
Register. EPA will not immediately
reply to commenters electronically other
than to seek clarification of electronic
comments that may be garbled in
transmission or during conversion to
paper form, as discussed above.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
general information, contact the RCRA
Hotline at (800) 424–9346 or TDD (800)
553–7672 (hearing impaired). In the
Washington, DC metropolitan area, call
(703) 412–9810 or TDD (703) 412–3323.

For more detailed information on
specific aspects of this rulemaking,
contact Anthony D. Carrell, Office of
Solid Waste (5304W), U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency, 401
M Street, SW, Washington, DC 20460,
(703) 308–0458, or
carrell.anthony@epamail.epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Affected entities: Entities potentially
affected by this action are those
generating, transporting, storing or
disposing of the wastes of interest from
the inorganic chemicals industries.

Title: Survey of the Inorganic
Chemicals Industry, ICR Number
1848.01.

Abstract: Under the Industry Studies
Program, EPA’s Office of Solid Waste is
planning to conduct surveys of various
industries during the rest of this fiscal
year through FY 1999, primarily for the

purpose of developing hazardous waste
listing determinations as part of a
rulemaking effort under sections 3001
and 3004 of the Resource Conservation
and Recovery Act (RCRA). Information
collected under authority of this ICR
will be used to establish and expand an
information data base with regard to
hazardous waste generation and
management by the inorganic chemicals
industry to support a goal of more
effective regulation under sections 3001
and 3004 of RCRA.

This ICR, once approved, will allow
continued and expanded data collection
on the inorganic chemicals industry for
the following program areas:

• Listing.
• Land Disposal Restrictions (LDR)

and Capacity.
• Source Reduction and Recycling.
• Risk Assessment.
EPA has been conducting surveys and

site visits for various industries over the
past 12 years under authority granted
under RCRA section 3007 and OMB
#2050–0042. Responses to these surveys
are mandatory and required by EPA to
collect data for development of
hazardous waste rulemakings as
required by a consent decree signed
December 9, 1994, which resulted from
the EDF v. Reilly case.

For the inorganic chemicals industries
that are the subject of this information
collection, these surveys will collect the
data listed below.

• Corporate/facility data—name,
location, EPA hazardous waste
identification number, and facility
representative.

• Feedstock and product
information—chemical and physical
identification of feedstocks and raw
materials.

• General process information—types
of processes in place, and on-site
wastewater treatment and disposition.

• Specific manufacturing processes,
residuals—flow sheets, including types
and points of introduction and
generation of feedstocks, products, co-
products, by-products, and residuals.

• General residuals management
information—on-site and/or off-site
management of residuals of concern.

• Residuals characterization—
chemical/physical properties of the
residuals, regulatory status (i.e., whether
the waste already is a hazardous waste).

• Residuals management units/
facility-wide exposure pathway risk
assessment of information—
management units that manage
residuals of concern, operating and
design information on units, potential
releases from units, environmental
descriptors surrounding management
units.

In addition to the RCRA section 3007
questionnaire, other information
collection efforts under this ICR include
clarifications and updates to the
questionnaire, site visits, and sampling.
The information collected will be used
primarily to determine if wastes from
the inorganic chemicals industries
should be listed as hazardous. In
addition, this information also will be
used to support other RCRA activities
including developing engineering
analyses; conducting regulatory impact
analyses, economic analyses, and risk
assessments; and developing land
disposal restrictions treatment standards
and waste minimization programs.

The information collection will
consist of a census of all the facilities
that are included in the inorganic
chemicals industries.

EPA anticipates that some data
provided by respondents will be
claimed as confidential business
information (CBI). Respondents may
make a business confidentiality claim
by marking the appropriate data as CBI.
Respondents may not withhold
information from the Agency because
they believe it is confidential. EPA now
is requiring that claims of
confidentiality be substantiated at the
time the claim is made. Information so
designated will be disclosed by EPA
only to the extent set forth in 40 CFR
part 2.

An agency may not conduct or
sponsor, and a person is not required to
respond to, a collection of information
unless it displays a currently valid OMB
control number. The OMB control
numbers for EPA’s regulations are listed
in 40 CFR part 9 and 48 CFR Ch. 15.

EPA would like to solicit comments
to:

(I) Evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the Agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;

(ii) Evaluate the accuracy of the
Agency’s estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used;

(iii) Enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and

(ii) Minimize the burden of the
collection of information on those who
are to respond, including through the
use of appropriate automated electronic,
mechanical, or other technological
collection techniques or other forms of
information technology; e.g., permitting
electronic submission of responses.

In addition, EPA would like to solicit
comments on the RCRA section 3007
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questionnaire for the inorganic
chemicals industry. Burden Statement:
Burden means the total time, effort, or
financial resources expended by persons
to generate, maintain, retain, or disclose
or provide information to or for a
Federal agency. This includes the time
needed to review instructions; develop,
acquire, install, and utilize technology
and systems for the purposes of
collecting, validating, and verifying
information, processing and
maintaining information, and disclosing
and providing information; adjust the
existing ways to comply with any
previously applicable instructions and
requirements; train personnel to be able
to respond to a collection of
information; search data sources;
complete and review the collection of
information; and transmit or otherwise
disclose the information.

The average annual burden imposed
by the survey and other information
collection efforts is approximately 44.0
hours per respondent. The average
number of responses for each
respondent is 1.2. The estimated
number of likely respondents is 119.
The information on the burden
estimates is clarified in the ICR part A.

Dated: March 25, 1998.
Elizabeth A. Cotsworth,
Acting Director, Office of Solid Waste.
[FR Doc. 98–9243 Filed 4–7–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–M

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY

[FRL–5992–3]

Agency Information Collection
Activities: Proposed Collection;
Comment Request; Motor Vehicle
Emission Certification and Fuel
Economy Compliance; Motorcycles,
Light Duty Vehicles and Light Duty
Trucks

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In compliance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C.
3501 et seq.), this document announces
that EPA is planning to submit the
following continuing Information
Collection Request (ICR) to the Office of
Management and Budget (OMB):
Emission Certification and Fuel
Economy Compliance; Motorcycles,
Light Duty Vehicles and Light Duty
Trucks; EPA ICR 0783.37, OMB 2060–
0104, expires 31 August 1998. Before
submitting the ICR to OMB for review
and approval, EPA is soliciting

comments on specific aspects of the
proposed information collection as
described below.
DATES: Comments must be submitted on
or before June 8, 1998.
ADDRESSES: Interested persons may
obtain a copy of the ICR without charge
from: United States Environmental
Protection Agency, Vehicle Programs
Compliance Division, ATTN: Richard
W. Nash, 2565 Plymouth RD, Ann Arbor
MI 49105.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Richard W Nash, 2565 Plymouth Rd,
Ann Arbor MI 48105, (313) 668–4412/
(734) 214–4412, E-mail:
nash.dick@EPA.GOV.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Affected entities: Entities potentially
affected by this action are passenger car,
light truck and motorcycle
manufacturers and importers.

Title: Emission Certification and Fuel
Economy Compliance; Motorcycles,
Light Duty Vehicles and Light Duty
Trucks; EPA ICR 0783.37, OMB 2060–
0104, expires August 31, 1998.

Abstract: Under the Clean Air Act (42
USC 7525), manufacturers and
importers of passenger cars, light trucks
and motorcycles must have a certificate
of conformity issued by EPA covering
any vehicle they intend to offer for sale.
In addition, car and truck manufacturers
(and importers) must also submit
information and reports required by the
Energy Conservation and Policy Act (15
USC 2000 et seq.). EPA reviews vehicle
information and test data to verify that
the vehicle conforms to appropriate
requirements and to verify that the
proper testing has been performed.
Subsequent audit and enforcement
actions may be taken based, in part, on
the information submitted. An agency
may not conduct or sponsor, and a
person is not required to respond to, a
collection of information unless it
displays a currently valid OMB control
number. The OMB control numbers for
EPA’s regulations are listed in 40 CFR
part 9 and 48 CFR Ch. 15.

The EPA would like to solicit
comments to:

(i) Evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;

(ii) Evaluate the accuracy of the
agency’s estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used;

(iii) Enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and

(iv) Minimize the burden of the
collection of information on those who
are to respond, including through the
use of appropriate automated electronic,
mechanical, or other technological
collection techniques or other forms of
information technology, e.g., permitting
electronic submission of responses.

Burden Statement: The total labor
burden imposed by the Motor Vehicle
Emission Certification and Fuel
Economy Compliance program is
approximately 968,175 hours/year. The
annual operating and capitalized costs
are $3 million and $9.7 million
respectively. Approximately 70
respondents are regulated by this
program. Burden means the total time,
effort, or financial resources expended
by persons to generate, maintain, retain,
or disclose or provide information to or
for a Federal agency. This includes the
time needed to review instructions;
develop, acquire, install, and utilize
technology and systems for the purposes
of collecting, validating, and verifying
information, processing and
maintaining information, and disclosing
and providing information; adjust the
existing ways to comply with any
previously applicable instructions and
requirements; train personnel to be able
to respond to a collection of
information; search data sources;
complete and review the collection of
information; and transmit or otherwise
disclose the information.

Dated: April 1, 1998.
Richard D. Wilson,
Acting Assistant Administrator, Office of Air
and Radiation.
[FR Doc. 98–9244 Filed 4–7–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY

[FRL–5992–3]

Science Advisory Board; Request for
Nomination of Members and
Consultants

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In accordance with its
standard operating procedures (SAB–
FRL–2657–4 dated August 21, 1984), the
Science Advisory Board (SAB),
including the Clean Air Scientific
Advisory Committee (CASAC) and the
Council on Clean Air Compliance
Analysis (Council), previously referred
to as the Clean Air Act Compliance
Advisory Council (CAACAC), of the
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)
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